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Annual Meeting January 31st Following 10 a.m. Worship 
A word about this year’s Annual meeting, because of continued       

concerns over Covid-19, there will most likely be a virtual (Zoom)   

component to our Annual Meeting this year. Details are still being 

worked out, so please watch your email and  bulletins for information 

as we finalize plans for this year’s Annual meeting.  

As part of this year’s Annual meeting, the congregation will be asked  
to vote on several amendments to our Constitution. Every 3 years, the 
Evangelical Lutheran Church in America (ELCA) holds a National     
Assembly and votes on changes to the Model Constitution for         
Congregations and in order for us to keep our Constitution up to date 
and in line with the Model Constitution,  we are asked to adopt the amendments approved at the National   
Assembly. The Council has reviewed the amendments and approved them for presentation at this year’s  
Annual meeting. Copies of our Constitution with the proposed changes will be emailed to everyone we have 
an email address for and copies will also be available outside of the church office for you to pick up at your 
convenience. If you have any questions about any of the changes and/or amendments, please talk with   
Pastors Chris or Sheryl.    

2021 

TIDINGS 

 
6 Weeks on Money-a digital course for ELCA  

congregations, individuals and families 
Many people suffer post-Christmas guilt realizing 
they spent more than they should have and come 
January trying to figure out how to pay for it. The 

ELCA invites you to participate in a new six-week digital course on money and faith to help you learn how to 
avoid the cycle of financial strain and the rollercoaster ride when it comes to finances. Discover how a grace-

filled way of thinking and feeling about money can bring hope and freedom to strengthen your relationship 
with Jesus and enhance your generosity. 

 
What can I expect from this course?  

Hacks and tips for every dollar (without worrying about every penny)…  
Set up a personal financial system that makes money feel intentional and transparent. 

Know yourself and live without comparison…  
A healthy relationship with money starts with knowing your core values and aligning with your priorities. 

Discover what financial freedom means for you…  
Break free from the chains of consumerism and unrealistic expectations. 
Set goals and make a plan for next week, next month, and next year  

Understand the eight underlying emotions and pursue a healthy relationship with money  
Experience generosity as financial freedom (no guilt, no shame) 

Learn 7 Money Moves to create a personal system that results in a mindset of abundance  
Fun, short quizzes to keep you engaged  

5+ practical worksheets to make the lessons applicable today  
 

If interested, please talk to Pastor Chris ASAP! 
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Dear, friends, 
I’m not sure why but I find myself drawn to poetry as we make our way through 
the Advent/Christmas season. Perhaps it’s because in a world that in so many 
ways defied our best efforts and filled with so much anxiety, grief, and anger; 
poetry has a way of speaking to the heart (at least to my heart) and offering to us 
a word of hope and light. And so, I hope you don’t mind if I share with you a 
few of the poems that have spoken to me this year. I pray they might bless you 
as they have blessed me.  
          Pastor Sheryl 

 
 
 

  Into the Darkest Hour 

 By Madeleine L’Engle 

 

  It was a time like this, 

  war & tumult of war, 

  a horror in the air. 

  Hungry yawned the abyss – 

  and yet there came the star 

  and the child most wonderfully there. 

  It was a time like this 

  of fear & lust for power, 

  license & greed and blight – 

  and yet the Prince of bliss came into the darkest hour 

  in quiet & silent light. 

  And in a time like this 

  how celebrate his birth 

  when all things fall apart? 

  Ah! Wonderful it is: 

  with no room on the earth, 

  the stable is our heart. 
 
 
 
 

   I Will Light Candles This Christmas 
    By Howard Thurman 

  
   I will light candles this Christmas, 

  Candles of joy despite all the sadness, 
  Candles of hope where despair keeps watch, 

  Candles of courage for fears ever present, 
  Candles of peace for tempest-tossed days, 
  Candles of grace to ease heavy burdens, 
  Candles of love to inspire all my living, 

  Candles that will burn all year long. 
 
 

 

A Year of Vision 
By Jeff Jacobs 

It was to be 
A year of vision – 
2020; we would see: 
 
Societal renewal, 
Fresh, starts, great strides 
Toward justice, freedom, peace 
For the world to prize— 
Great human efforts 
With hope before our eyes. 
 
In disbelief 
The year of vision, 
2020, was grief: 
 
Illness and worry, 
Communal isolation, 
Discontent and violence, 
Natural devastation, 
Society in turmoil, 
Strife across the nation. 
 
Yet there was last 
One year of vision 
2020 years past: 
 
An angel announced Messiah 
To a girl of peasant stock; 
The King of kings was born 
In a stable of rock; 
Heaven’s host sang God’s praise 
Before shepherds in shock. 
 
So may there be 
A year of vision 
Still to see: 
 
The Savior’s renewal, 
Holy starts, gracious strides 
Toward justice, freedom, peace 
For the world to prize— 
God’s own great effort 
With hope before our eyes. 
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COUNCIL MINUTES SUMMARY 
December 14, 2020 

 
 

Board/Committee Reports: 

Nominating Committee: Haven’t found a replacement for Mary Jo as chair of the Outreach Board yet. 

Board of Stewards still needs one more person.  Board of Trustees staggered their appointments so that 

not all members terms end in the same year.  Clarification was made that the Council appoints Board 

members at their January meeting. 

Elders: Did not meet in person last month.  20210 Budget was submitted with a 3% raise being proposed 

for all staff. 

Social Ministries: Bell ringing did happen, all the slots got filled.  Angel Tree still has 15 names on the 

tree.  $270 has been donated for gift purchasing.  Pastor Sheryl was asking for Council members to pick 

up names to purchase gifts on Wednesday (if needed) and then get reimbursed from Grant from the mon-

eys donated. Pastor Chris has organized that some donations that were received be put towards dis-

counts at the Emporium Coffee shop at Regional West Hospital as a thank you to area hospital personnel-

–the first 100 got $2 off their purchase.   

Trustees: Calm month; put up Nativity scene. 

Worship & Music: took care of budget; wanted to note that the new Advent wreath stand built by Bill 

Huelle;        decision was made to have Christmas Eve service online only.  Communion and candlelight 

candles will be offered from 3:00-4:30.  

Parish Education: Angie doing outreach by delivering bags to all the JAM kids.  Becky Martin and Lynn 

Margheim agreed to co-lead the Parish Ed Committee starting in January, but have already met with An-

gie and Pastor Chris and have lots of good ideas and energy. Will continue to suspend OWLS, JAM and 

EPIC through January.   

Financial Report: Beginning Balance: $38,604.00  Ending Balance: $43,608.00    Included 2 payments to 

Portico, so was a very healthy month.  Grant thanks the congregation for their financial support during this 

difficult time.    Accounts are getting cleaned up, so transfers will appear in December.   

Pastor’s /Staff Reports: Planning to take communion elements and a brief communion service to our  

members in Care Centers, so they can have communion-not allowed into the Care Centers so will have to 

leave with staff and  they will use the service provided to give residents communion.  The Telehealth for 

Mental Health Services with LFS is ready to go.  Looking to work with LFS on advertising and will also 

share information with local pastors.  Jim will check on the 4-camera set up suggested.  Cost will probably 

be around $150.   

Old Business:  2021 Budget was presented to the Council after each Board had submitted their budgets 

to him.  3% wage increases for all staff.  Most Boards are the same as last year.  Proposed budget is 

$323,000.  Voted to accept the 2021 Budget and to present it to the Congregation at the Annual Meeting. 

New Business:  Updating our Constitution is in process.  Amendments and changes will be emailed out 
by Christy.  Additions are highlighted in yellow, strike-outs will be lined out.  New section will clarify that 
Annual meetings can be held electronically, and also how to amend By-laws.  Responses/comments by 
the Council should be addressed to Pastor Sheryl via email.  Becky will send out the 
vote via email on the finished product.    

Via email on December 7, 2020, the Calvary Council unanimously voted to approve 
a motion to establish a brokerage account at Platte Valley Investment Center for the 
purpose of receiving donations in the form of stock, with Grant Hinze, Treasurer, 
and Dennis Gorr, being authorized signers on the account. 

Next Council Meeting:  January 11, 2021 

A complete copy of the Council Minutes is available from the church office.  
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OWLS (OLDER, WISER LUTHERANS) 
We will NOT be meeting in January.   

Please stay safe & healthy!! 

Worship With Us Online 

To worship with us online, simply log on to Facebook and go to our          

Facebook page: Calvary Lutheran Scottsbluff, a few minutes before the 

worship start time. You will need to scroll down our Facebook page until 

you see a video with a red button that says live, click on the ‘play’ arrow to 

activate the live video, and then make sure the sound isn’t muted. DON’T 

HAVE A  FACEBOOK ACCOUNT?  There is a link on our website:                              

calvarylutheranscottsbluff.org, that will allow you to watch our worship  ser-

vices live event without an account (look for the underlined word LINK and click on it. Please feel 

free to ignore Facebook’s attempt to have you log-in or create an account!)  We will also save the 

video to our Facebook page for viewing at a later time. Bulletins with congregational responses 

and hymns for the worship services will be placed on our website and also emailed to everyone 

who is on our Calvary Lutheran email list, so you may download or print off the bulletin ahead of 

time to more fully participate in the worship service wherever you may be. The bulletin will also  

include weekly announcements and prayer lists. Not on our   Calvary email list? Contact the 

church office, and give us your email address and we will be happy to add you to our list. 

Please watch every week for an email 
with the kid’s sermon by Angie with fun 
activities for the kids to stay involved! 

Lutheran Family Service Telehealth Mental Health Services Now Available Here at Calvary 

2020 has been a stressful year. If you  have found the disruption of the holidays the last straw in your ability to cope there is help 

available through Lutheran Family Services.  LFS (Lutheran Family Services) has partnered with several remote sites to provide 

counseling and other needs through computer teleconferencing (or Telehealth).  

If you would like to take advantage of these services, specifically talking with an LFS counselor, come to Calvary and we can help 

connect you to a counselor!  Or go on line at www.LFSneb.org and click the New Clients tab. (You can also call LFS directly at 402

-441-7940 or 1-833-903-2376.) Once on the new clients page scroll down to the Lincoln & Greater Nebraska-Adult Mental Health 

and click on that link to set up services for your first appointment. Be prepared to spend about 15 to 30 minutes doing online paper-

work, including your insurance information.   

Please, note, you can do this on your home computer or come to Calvary and use a computer specifically set up for this service. We 

also have a private space set apart for you to use as well.  AGAIN, THIS CAN BE DONE IN THE PRIVACY OF YOUR OWN 

HOME, we are simply offering space and a computer and help from our office here at Calvary if you feel uncomfortable at home 

(not enough privacy from loved ones) or lack of computer access or just need a little coaching to navigate the computer screen.  

  
Counseling fees will be handled directly through LFS, there is no fee for use of the computer here at Calvary, (it was provided by 

LFS) or for the use of the private space.   

If life has you down, know there is someone to talk to and help you work through any of life’s struggles including depression,     

relationship issues, parenting difficulties, abuse, as well as getting through this pandemic.  Starting the process is available anytime 

on your home computer and scheduling an appt. with a counselor is very flexible on any computer with camera and internet capabil-

ities.  If you would like to use the computer here at Calvary or begin the process with assistance through the office please come 

Monday through Thursday from 9-3 PM.  (Not available Friday or Weekends.)  You may also contact us for more information.  

http://www.LFSneb.org
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The WELCA mission project for January will be the ELCA Malaria Campaign. $10 can 
purchase a treated mosquito net, $50 provides medicine for 25 people, and $100 trains a 
village health team.  Donations may be made in the tan “Designated Giving” envelopes 
found in the pews.  Be sure to designate WELCA on the envelope. 

 

January Mission Project 

                 

 

 
 
 

                   Meeting times & places: 
 

        
  Hannah Study Group—Monday, Jan. 11 @ 7 p.m. at Calvary’s Education Wing 
  Priscilla Study Group—Monday, Jan. 11 @ 2 p.m. at Calvary’s Education Wing 
                       Ruth Study Group—Wednesday, Jan. 6 @ 10:00 a.m.at Calvary’s Education Wing                   
  Esther Study Group—Tuesday, Jan.12 @ 9:00 a.m. at Ruth Harris’ home 
                                   
                                                                                                 

 ANOTHER  BIBLE STUDY OPPORTUNITY 
Each Tuesday at noon a group of women meet at the church to study  scripture together.  Each study may run anywhere 
from 4 to 8 weeks, depending on the study. Please consider joining us for a study and some great conversations. 

 

All ladies are invited to join any of these groups.                        

Men’s Tuesday AM Bible Study will start up again on January 

5 at 8:30 a.m. as usual. We will continue our study of Acts. 

New members are always welcome.  

 

 

PASTORS’ TUESDAY EVENING STUDY RESUMING 
 

After breaking for the Christmas season,  
Pastors Chris and Sheryl will resume their Bible Study on  

Tuesday, January 5th at 7 PM.   
If you are interested in being a part of this study, please join us.  

It’s never too late to start!!!   

ALL  ARE WELCOME!  



6 

     Pastoral Care/Prayer Requests 

Prayers for healing: Bonnie (pneumonia & fluid around her 
heart—cousin of Susan Martin), Beth Janecek (Treatment), Rich 
(COVID-19 recovery—brother of Barb Gorr), Joann Pullen 
(COVID-19 recovery—friend of Elnora Sell), Chad Schmidt 
(COVID-19 recovery—granddaugther’s husband of Wes & Elnora 
Sell), Cathy Rahrs (rehab), Gary Eskam (pneumonia - non 
COVID related), Tracy, Nancy and Bill Steele (COVID-19 recov-
ery), Harlan Meyer (Lonnie Miller’s uncle), Shelia Colson 
(hospitalized—mother-in-law of Nannie Walsh's sister), Claudia 
(bedrest for pregnancy), Amber (fighting COVID-19), Myron Lo-
seke, Jerry Weekes (recovering from a horse accident), Reuben 
& Gloria Gorr (health issues), Alan (recovery of vision—Kathy 
Randall’s cousin), Jordan Hein (cancer treatment—former mem-
ber of Calvary), Michael Dietrich (friend of Dave & Penny Ste-
vens), Julie (cancer treatment—Travis Miller family), Barb 
(cancer—Marlene Downer’s sister-in-law), Joan (cancer—niece 
of Marj Nikont), Patty (cancer—Jim Dorn’s sister-in-law). 

Prayers for comfort and peace for: Family and friends of Ardella 
Miller (Lonnie Miller’s mother), Julius Diers (grandfather of Nan-
nie Walsh & great grandpa of Rayce & Merrick Walsh) 

Prayers for our church, community, nation, and world: in this time 

of Covid-19 and general unsettledness. For everyone in need! 

 

If you have Prayer Requests, please  contact  Nancy Steele  

through her e-mail—steelenlynne@gmail.com  

or phone her at 632-7558. 

    Kathrine Fulk 1/1 Penny Stevens 1/19 

    Natalie Laughlin  1/9 Jan Van Newkirk 1/19 

    Barrett Samuelson 1/9 Rick Margheim 1/23 

    Makenzie Todd 1/9 Abby Meads 1/27 

    Geraldine Bartel 1/11 Kaetlyn Todd 1/27 

    Duane Aschenbrenner 1/17 Christa Fulk 1/29 

    Barb Jensen 1/18   

    

 
 
 
 
 
 

We ENCOURAGE every family 
of Calvary to participate and 

support our Food Pantry. The 
pantries provide important 

services to those in need and 
can really help aid those 

families who are less fortunate. 
          

 This month’s Food Pantry 
item:   

CEREAL 

         

This month’s Backpack 
Program item:   

16 OZ PEANUT BUTTER 

 

DECEMBER’S items will be: 

 CANNED MEATS 

GRANOLA BARS  
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Please save your 

Main Street Market 

(Panhandle Coop) 

receipts for the 

backpack program. 

$100,000 in receipts 

= $1,000 for the   

program! 

Prayer Requests 

If you have a prayer request you would like added to the prayers of the people on 

Sunday morning, during the week you may notify Christy in the church office, let us 

know by filling out the online Attendance and Prayer Request card under the worship 

tab on our website or on Sunday morning, inform one of the ushers of your prayer 

request and they will make a list and give those to the pastor before worship begins. 

 

WANT TO SIMPLIFY YOUR GIVING?   

Scan the QR code to the right or go to our website: 

www.calvarylutheranscottsbluff.org                                            

to set up your giving to Calvary electronically. 

Hymnal Available to 

Borrow 

Do you miss being able 

to follow along with the 

music when we sing a 

hymn or song during 

worship? Hymnals are 

available to borrow for those who wish 

one. We only ask, per Governor Ricketts 

health directives if worshiping with us in 

person, that you bring it with you to wor-

ship and take it home with you after, rather 

than leaving it in the pew. Want to borrow 

a hymnal talk to Pastors Chris or Sheryl or 

one of the ushers. 

 

Drop those odd dollar bills in the 

offering plate to benefit  

Lutheran World Hunger, 

Cat/Pup Pack Backpacks Program, 

Lakota Lutheran Center 

REMEMBER D.O.V.E.S when traveling please bring back 

any hotel/motel unused shampoos, soaps, and lotions and 

place them in the D.O.V.E.S. box by Pastor Chris’ office. 

They are very much appreciated. 
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The following information about the Covid Vaccine was recently shared with us at a local area pastors meeting 
with the Panhandle Public Health District. We thought the information was worth sharing with you and hope that 
you find it helpful .                                                                                                                             
           Pastors Chris and Sheryl  

COVID Vaccine FAQ 12.16.2020 
We understand that some people may be nervous about the COVID vaccines – this is totally reasona-
ble. Fortunately, researchers have been working on vaccines for the coronavirus family for years, so they did not 
have to start from scratch.   
  
As researchers have been working intensely to develop and test the vaccine, they have been transparent in shar-
ing data, holding live hearings, and pausing trials when it’s been important to slow down. All of this has given us 
trust and confidence in vaccination – a critical tool in our toolbox in slowing the spread of COVID and helping our 
communities move forward.  
  
We have sacrificed so much this year to keep our loved ones and community safe.  While we know getting vac-
cinated isn’t always comfortable, you can play a big role to support your community by keeping yourself and your 
family up-to-date on vaccinations. By staying updated on immunizations, we can make sure our sacrifice and 
efforts to fight COVID keep everyone safe. 
 

• A vaccine is how we get back to as close to normal life as possible. 

• It will be given in two shots. The first vaccine coming to the Panhandle will be the Moderna which is spaced 28 
days apart. 

• Vaccines will be available in phases with healthcare workers, long-term care facility staff and residents, and 
EMS prioritized first. Further information will become available with each phase when enough vaccine is availa-
ble.  

• The vaccine provides immunity for the COVID virus and does not contain a live virus, it introduces a protein 
associated with the virus to your body’s immune system. Your body then creates antibodies to combat the virus if 
you were to be exposed. 

• Common side effects are pain and swelling on the arm where you got the shot. Throughout the rest of your 
body: fever, chills, tiredness, and headache are also common.   

• The vaccine process and studies were expedited because of the urgency of the pandemic response efforts but 
this does not mean that safety and effectiveness were overlooked. Current effectiveness is proven to be at 94%.  

• At this point, no serious adverse events were observed in vaccine studies. There was no direct link to the vac-
cine and Bell’s palsy in studies. 

• It is currently being determined how long immunity lasts after receiving the COVID vaccine. 

• There is no reasonable basis that COVID vaccines will affect fertility nor that it alters a person’s DNA. 

• The Pfizer and Moderna vaccines have been found to be ethically uncontroversial and the claims they were 
developed from aborted fetuses are untrue. 

• If you have had COVID, you are still encouraged to get the vaccine once you no longer have symptoms and 
achieved recovery status. 

• If you have had monoclonal antibody treatment, it is recommended to get the vaccine no sooner than 90 days 
after treatment.   

• Talk to your healthcare provider if you have had a severe reaction to any previous vaccines and if the COVID 
vaccine is right for you. There is no link to the COVID vaccine and concerns of egg allergy.  

• Vaccines are #1 of the 10 greatest 20th century public health achievements in the US. This has resulted in the 
eradication of many infectious diseases.   

• It’s important for everyone to continue using all the tools available to help stop this pandemic as we learn 
more about how COVID vaccines work in real-world conditions. Cover your mouth and nose with a mask when 
around others, stay at least 6 feet away from others, avoid crowds, and wash your hands often. 
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Thrivent Financial 
Are you a Thrivent member? And if you are, do 

you know that as a Thrivent member (depending 
on what investments or products you have with 
Thrivent) you might have Thrivent Choice dollars 
that you can designate to a non-profit ministry of 
your choice including Calvary Lutheran and hun-

dreds of other ministries every year?  And that you also have at least $250 dollars (and possibly 
$500) per year that you can choose to kickstart a Thrivent Action Project that can make a difference 
in our church or community. For example, this fall a member of Calvary used their $250 to purchase 

the backpacks and some of the supplies that were used to fill the School Backpacks for Lutheran 
World Relief.  To direct your Thrivent Choice dollars, start a Thrivent Action Project or simply to 

learn more go to: https://www.thrivent.com/what-we-

Lutheran Disaster Response  

 

Wildfires in the West. Hurricanes in the 

South. Tornadoes in the Midwest. Covid-19. 

Throughout our nation and around the world, 

disaster strikes with alarming frequency and 

sometimes it can feel as if we are helpless in 

the face of it all.  But whenever and wherever 

disaster strikes, you are there through the 

work of Lutheran Disaster Response (LDR), 

not only in the immediate aftermath but also 

long after the disaster has faded from the 

headlines. Your donations to the work of LDR are critical in allowing LDR to make a difference when disaster 

strikes. If you have not already done so, please consider making a donation to        Lutheran Disaster Response 

either by going to: https://www.elca.org/Our-Work/Relief-and-Development/Lutheran-Disaster-Response or 

by making a donation to Calvary specifically earmarked for Lutheran Disaster Response or if you wish you 

can even be more specific by writing ‘wildfires’, ‘hurricanes’, etc. in your memo line. And remember, 100% 

https://www.thrivent.com/what-we-offer/generosity/
https://www.elca.org/Our-Work/Relief-and-Development/Lutheran-Disaster-Response


10 

  
 

 

Accepting Help 
 No one goes through this life without help from someone 
sometime.  At Calvary, we have Stephen Ministers – lay 
people trained as caregivers for a wide variety of circum-

stances.  These people want to help others who may be going through some difficult times.  They are good 
listeners, who are bound to keep all conversations 100% confidential. 
 
If you are going through a difficult time or change and would just like to have someone to talk to, contact 
Marsha Bueide   (635-1469) or Nancy Steele (632-7558) to connect you with an available Stephen Minister 
from Calvary. If you are interested in becoming a Stephen Minister, you can contact Nancy. 

Calvary’s Church Office Phone number:  (308) 632-8023 or 632-8024   

Contact the Office by E-mail at:  calvarylutheranscottsbluff@gmail.com 

Send physical mail/offerings to: 17 E. 27th Street, Scottsbluff, NE 69361.  

Pastor Chris:Kester Beyer (402) 694-9189  pastorchriskb@gmail.com 

Pastor Sheryl:Kester Beyer (402) 694-9182 pastorsherylkb@gmail.com 

Youth & Family Ministry Dir. Angie Hinze: 631-2768  adhinze@gmail.com 

Nancy Steele, PMA: 632-7558  steelenlynne@gmail.com 

             

Deadline for weekly announcements is Wed. at 5 PM.  Deadline for monthly Tidings Newsletter  is the 20th of 
each calendar month. Please send your items to Christy in the church office.   

 
Find us on Facebook.  

https://www.facebook.com/calvarylutheranscottsbluff 

WEBSITE 

www.calvarylutheranscottsbluff.org 

 

FIND US ONLINE!!!! 

Worship videos and bulletins as well as the “Taking Faith Home” inserts are all  

available on our website.  

Just go to www.calvarylutheranscottsbluff.org and click on the worship tab.  

HOSPITALIZED? PLEASE LET US KNOW 
If you are hospitalized, please contact (or have a friend or family member contact) the 
church office and let us know so that we can visit and pray with you. Providing pastoral care 
is an important part of our ministry, however, we cannot visit if we don’t know, so please 
don’t hesitate to call or email the church office, so that we can be there for you. Thanks!  

Pastors Sheryl and Chris 

mailto:nancylsteele@embarqmail.com
https://www.facebook.com/calvarylutheranscottsbluff
http://www.calvarylutheranscottsbluff.org
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